














   IN BLACK AND WHITE 8

THE NEw ZEAlAnD SEcOnDARy ScHOOlS’ 
CROSS COunTRy
The New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Cross Country was held 
at Halswell Quarry on Sunday. Despite the cool weather the 
rain held o� until after the last race was over. However, the 
ground was heavy and muddy in places and by the time the 
senior runners ran their race it was pretty much mud all the 
way round. 

For many of our boys this was their �rst championship event 
so it was a big step up on previous races. Those that had 
been to these championships before were able to put their 
experience to good use and improved on their performances 
simply, in most cases, by being more mentally prepared for the 
onslaught they faced. 

The best performance from College was Jeremy Penrose who 
was placed 10th in the junior boys 4km event. Anyone in 
the top 20 has done very well. A top 10 place in the nation 
is outstanding! Congratulations to him and all the boys who 
raced. I was also very pleased that we had such a big senior 
team. There are some rapidly improving athletes in this group. 
I am hopeful over the next few years we can build a good team 
so we can feature in the team medal results. 

Mr GG Christey, MIC Harriers

Louis Talbot

Ben Henderson

Josh Browne

Results
Year 9 – 3km			   Competitors 	 177
Ben Marshall-Lee			   57		  11.22
Jack Noble-Adams		  133		  12.12
Sam Averill			   147		  12.28
Team 3 event place		  19th 

Junior Boys 4km			  Competitors 	 144
Jeremey Penrose			   10th		  12.53
Hamish Penrose			   142nd		  16.03

Senior Boys 6km			  Competitors 	 246
Josh Browne			   41st		  19.41
Ben Henderson			   114th		  21.04
Vincent Curd			   161st		  21.47
Louis Talbot			   169th		  22.00
Fraser Densem			   180th		  22.11
Michael Allison			   181st 		  22.12
Andrew Ford			   189th		  22.21
Nic Stewart			   204th		  22.36
Nic Tillman			   238th		  24.30
Sam Walker			   246th		  25.32
Team 3 event place		  19th 
Team 6 event place		  16th 



Enjoy Mid–Winter cheer in our Dining Hall on the final day  
of term. There will be mulled wine, hot ham and the  

wonderful company of other College parents and staff.

Friday 12 July,  5.45pm
$28 per person

Tickets essential

Please return your completed order form to: Mid Winter Drinks, Christ’s College, Private Bag 4900, 
Christchurch 8140 or fax to (03) 364 5295
Your Names: (for nametags) ...............................................................................................................

Phone:  ............................................ Email: ................................................................................
METHOD OF PAYMENT:

 I enclose a cheque payable to Christ’s College Parents’ Association
Please charge my credit card:  VISA                MASTERCARD 

Name on card: ..............................................................   Signature: ................................................  

Card No:                           Expiry date: ____ /____

Or Debit my Son’s Account (Son’s Name): ...........................................................................................

 

Total: $.....................

Christ’s College Parents’ Association


